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 CASE NO.: NEPR-MI-2021-0014 

 
SUBJECT: Oversight Field Visits at 
AES and EcoElectrica 
 

 

MOTION SUBMITTING RESPONSE TO 

RESOLUTION AND ORDER  

 

TO THE HONORABLE ENERGY BUREAU: 

 COMES NOW, AES Puerto Rico, L.P. ("AES-PR"), represented by the undersigned Legal 

Counsel, and very respectfully states and prays as follows: 

1. On March 24, 2025, the Puerto Rico Energy Bureau (“Energy Bureau”) issued a 

Resolution and Order (“March 24th Order”), regarding proposed Oversight Field Visits at AES-PR 

and EcoEléctrica, L.P. as part of the Energy Bureau’s monitoring strategy under Act 57-2014.  

2. As instructed by the Energy Bureau and in accordance with the referenced 

Resolution and Order, AES-PR hereby confirms: (i) that as of the date of this Motion, AES-PR 

has duly designated pertinent directive level staff to immediately start the coordination of the 

Energy Bureau’s planned site visits, and (ii) that the names, titles and contact information of the 

above-referenced AES-PR directive level staff are as follows: 1. Mr. Jesús Bolinaga, President of 

AES Puerto Rico, Inc., General Partner of AES Puerto Rico, L.P.  (email: jesus.bolinaga@aes.com 

and telephone: (787) 866-8117); 2. Mr. Elias Sostre, Complex Director (email: 

elias.sostre@aes.com and telephone (787) 866-8117); and 3. Mr. Gabriel Sanabria, Commercial 

Manager (email: gabriel.sanabria@aes.com and telephone: (787) 866-8117). 

WHEREFORE, AES-PR respectfully requests that the Honorable Energy Bureau takes 

notice of the above and, consequently: i) accepts the responses submitted herein as compliance 

with the March 24th Order; and ii) grants such other and further relief as the Energy Bureau deems 

just and proper. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED. In San Juan, Puerto Rico, on March 27, 2025. 

s/ Karen Ortiz 

      AES Puerto Rico, L.P. Legal Counsel  

      “TSPR RUA” Núm. 16056 

- Bo. Jobos, Carr. 3, Km. 142.0 

Guayama, PR 00785 

- P.O. Box 1890, Guayama, PR 00785 

      Tel. 787-866-8117 

      Email: karen.ortiz@aes.com 
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